

NOTICE

Notice is hereby given that the Mayor and City Council will hold a Work Session on August 11, 2010 in the Council Chambers, 45 West 100 South, beginning at 6:00 pm.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

- 1. Update: WRF JUB
- 2. Quarterly Director's Update: Kevin Schmidt Leisure Services
- 3. Highline Drive Speed Limit
- 4. General Plan/Annexation
- 5. Spanish Fork Foreclosed Home/Landscaping Ordinance
- 6. Sewer Rates
- 7. Attendance to Utah League of City and Towns Conference/reschedule of Council Meeting

If you are planning to attend this Public Meeting and, due to a disability, need assistance in understanding or participating in the meeting, please notify the City Office ten or more hours in advance and we will, within reason, provide what assistance may be required.

By: Susan B. Farnsworth, City Recorder

Posted:

City Offices

Post Office

Zions Bank

MINUTES OF A WORK SESSION HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS AUGUST 11, 2010

Mayor James E. DeGraffenried called the meeting to order at 6:08 pm. Council Members attending: Filip Askerlund, James Linford, Rick Steele and Brent Vincent.

Others attending: City Manager Ben Reeves, City Planner Dennis Marker, Director of Leisure Services Kevin Schmidt, Rodger Hardy, and J-U-B Representatives Trevor Lindley and Bronson Tatton.

Update: WRF - JUB

Mr. Lindley updated the Mayor and Council on the Status of the Wastewater Reclamation Facility. He indicated J-U-B on August 9th submitted to DWQ an early submittal package. This package includes all calculations, site plans, and hydraulic profile. Some of the other significant dates are as follows:

- August 17, 2010 Contractor Prequalification due to JUB
- August 20, 2010 all City comments needs to the submitted to JUB
- September 2, 2010 submit plans and specifications to DWQ
- Early October Plans and specs to pregualified Generals
- Mid November bids due/review bids for responsiveness
- December 1, 2010 Bond closing

Sewer Rates

Mr. Lindley also led the discussion with regard to rates. It was discussed that the base rate should be \$20 with a fee attached usage.

Quarterly Director's Update: Kevin Schmidt – Leisure Services See attached for Kevin's update –

Highland Drive Speed Limit

A discussion was held as to what the speed limit should be on Highland Drive. It was the consensus of the Council to leave the speed limit as is until such time as curb, gutter and sidewalk is installed. This would be for the safety of those walking along the roadway.

General Plan/Annexation

It was reported that a meeting was recently held with residents of the Springlake area. A discussion was held as to what these residents would like to see happen within their area. A general plan open house will be held on August 26th for anyone who would like to attend and give input to the general plan amendment.

Spanish Fork Foreclosed Home/Landscaping Ordinance

City Manager Reeves reported Spanish Fork City doesn't have a specific ordinance pertaining to keeping property foreclosures cleaned up. City Planner Marker is working on a draft ordinance and will present it soon. City Manager

COUNCIL WORK SESSION AUGUST 11, 2010 PAGE 2 OF 2

Reeves suggested holding a City wide cleanup during the month of September. Council Member Askerlund reported the efforts of past cleanups were sparse.

Attendance to Utah League of City and Towns Conference/reschedule of Council Meeting

City Manager Reeves reported the League of City and Towns Conference will be held in September. The agenda was reviewed with the Mayor and Council Members indicating they would let City Manager Reeves know if they would be attending.



August 11, 2010

Update from Santaquin City Library

The Summer Reading Program "Make a Splash at your library" was a great success. There were about 220 kids that signed up for the program, the closing party got rained out, but those that attended still had a great time!

Story time averages about 60 people attending each week and it is a program that the community loves.

We are excited to work with the new Library Board and for the possibilities that this will bring for the library.

Lyn recently finished turning in the State Grant reports and was praised by the State for the excellent job that was done on the reports. These grants will not be available now, but we hope if/when the opportunities arise in the future we will be able to get additional grants.

The Leisure Services Managers are working together to create programs that will link different populations and are hoping to use the library as the location for these programs including: computer classes, teen reading programs and tutoring opportunities.

Update from Santaguin Seniors

The Seniors have had a break for the summer but are gearing up to start again soon. In addition to working on potential additional programs for the seniors (fitness, art, Wii bowling and pool games), we have been discussing the Arts Council and the opportunities that are there as well.

Update from Santaguin Recreation

Our summer programs were a great success including kickball, t-ball, baseball, softball, summer camps, tumbling, dance, mommy and me, karate, family playzone, kids night out, tennis, crafty kids, fit club, aerobics (Zumba & Turbokick), and the addition of some new programs: Pee Wee Sports, Cheer, Golf, Adult Co-Ed Kickball, and The Market on

Main. The added help has been amazing and has allowed us to do the new programs! One mom recently told us "I am so grateful for all the programs and the great job you are doing for the City."

Our second Market on Main will be held this Saturday Aug. 14th. We are excited for this new event that brings the public to Main Street. One Main Street business thanked us for the added business the Market has brought to her business. We hope it will grow to have enough demand to hold in more often. We plan to have a September Market and a possible October one as well.

Soccer drafts have taken place and we are busy working on schedules and will be scheduling referees and lining fields later this week and next. We will be playing with Genola for most age groups and will be playing with Woodland Hills for our 5/6th and 7/8th grade group. We will be putting our PreK and 1/2nd grade fields on the grass at the cemetery expansion. We have maintained about the same number of kids signed up. Payson currently is experiencing a 30-40% decrease in their numbers, so we feel fortunate. Games start on August 26, 2010.

Adult Co-Ed Softball will start in the next couple of weeks (after we have the team meeting tomorrow, we'll get the schedule finalized). We have 6 teams signed up and hope for it to be a great season! Many people love to play in the league because it is a fun not too competitive league.

We are excited for our Back to School Carnival to be held August 27th and 28th with the amusement rides run by Midway West Amusements inc. We are excited for this event and hope that it will grow!

August 30-September 3 is Get Healthy Santaquin Week. We will have a week full of events that will be free (tumbling, dance, mommy and me, pee wee sports, martial arts, and aerobics classes will be free this week) and we'll be trying out some new classes as well.

We are currently hiring Dance, Cheer, Tumbling, Aerobics, and Martial Arts instructors. We hope to have them all lined up for Get Healthy Santaquin Week. We will be doing interviews next week.

Thank you for your support!

Kevin Schmidt Leisure Services Director Santaquin City